Autumn 2022 – Zebra Governor Visit – Maths

It was lovely to visit Zebra class, to observe their maths focus lesson for the day. They were learning about combining amounts of money and using bar models.
 
As all the children returned from break, they were prompted to use the Zones of Regulation system to rate ‘where they were at’. The pupils were able to share why they felt they were in within a particular zone and some pupils changed this during the lesson as appropriate. It was lovely to see for some pupils that their sensory needs being met discretely, during the session, as appropriate, with no disruption to the rest of the class. There were movement breaks sewn subtly through challenges on several occasions which gave the pupils a chance to move and regulate mid-lesson.
 
The class all settled well to the lesson and remained engaged across the duration of the maths lesson. Their teacher Ms Walsh uses a multiple task basis to retain their engagement including independent tasks, paired work, teacher input, whole class feedback, interactive whiteboard, challenges, songs and real objects. It was easy to see the children were all fully engaged throughout.
 
Class staff are careful to provide focussed support to children who require it during the lesson and used novel visual methods as appropriate to support understanding. Equally the lesson extended, and differentiated, to meet the needs of pupils who were achieving well within this topic. A growth mindset was encouraged by prompting children to beat their own previous achievements rather than competing against each other.
 
The lesson also promoted the development of social skills, during partner work and the need for clarifying information and requesting information from each other. It was lovely to see this skill developing as a subtle extra to the lesson focus and to see the pupils working so collaboratively. Teaching staff all praise the children for their help of each other and you can visibly see the children take such positive feedback from this.
 
The staff and pupils of Zebra class were so welcoming and I look forward to visiting again soon.
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